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Tips on Recruiting New Players

For the DASSA League to grow and prosper, it is important that new players and teams join the league.  During the season, many teams find themselves short of players for a game thereby necessitating getting fill-in players.  Here are some ideas on how to attract new players and teams.  If anyone has additional ideas on recruiting, please share them with Ted Moock who will add appropriate ones to the following list.

There is a regular section of the Dallas Morning News that describes the need for players for various local sports teams.  It is in the paper’s sport page.  Historically, we have had some success in placing an announcement of the need for new players in that section.  The section is named Community Bulletin Board (sub-section – Personnel Needed).  You may email Jim Schnetz (jschnetz@dallasnews.com) with what you would like to have in the announcement and it will be placed in that section from time to time.  Mr. Schnetz may alter your copy to fit the paper and will generally run your announcement several times.  His phone number is 214/977-7124.  The Dallas Morning News Richardson supplement may also be used.
Word of mouth is the tried and proven method of recruiting.  Each player in the league should be on the look-out for new players and refer them to their manager or to someone else in the league.  Additionally, networking is effective.  Let people know you are looking for players and a friend might tell someone else about it.

Also in the Dallas Morning News is an occasional section called “Good Sports”.  It features a local athlete or team with their picture and a write-up.  Getting a team in that section could be excellent promotion for the league.  Generally, the section looks for athletes or teams that have excelled.  Contact John O’Rourke at 214/977-8788 or by email at jorourke@dallasnews.com.
On the league level, posting fliers about our league in community centers, senior centers, retirement communities and perhaps YMCA bulletin boards soliciting inquires about joining the league could be helpful.  Additionally, some homeowner associations might accept ads in their periodic publications.  Perhaps the best effort in this direction would be to find a way to have the Dallas Morning News write an article about our league.
